STATE OF INDIANA)

                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The January 29, 2024, Special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Paul Sinders at 10:45 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Bryan Allender and Marty Heffner. Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, was not present. Also attending was Patricia A. Foxx, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF OPENING BIDS FOR THE CHILLER
Paul explained the Commissioners received only two open bids for the chiller. The Commissioners decided to reject the bids.
Motion to reject the bids was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.
The Commissioners decided to re-advertised the bids and will get with Eric Somheil to proceed again with the process.
Motion to re-advertised the bids was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Marty Heffner. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.  
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
